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It is my pleasure to welcome you to the Review

Board’s Annual Report. Over this fiscal year, the

Board continued some important ongoing efforts

to achieve the goals set out in its Strategic Plan

(2015-2017), including:

1 conducting effective, timely environmental
assessment for a complement of projects;

1 improving its environmental assessment pro-
cess and engagement with participants in the
Mackenzie Valley; and,

1 improving engagement with the broader
northern regulatory regime in the territory and
across the northern territories.

Additionally this year, the Review Board has con-

tributed to the review of environmental assess-

ment process south of the 60t parallel.

In this fiscal year, the Minister of Lands for the
Government of the Northwest Territories has ac-
cepted the Review Board’s Report of Environ-
mental Assessment for the Ekati Jay Project along
with its recommendations. The Review Board
completed the environmental assessment of the
Jay Project six weeks ahead of the legislated time
allowed. For the Canadian Zinc’s Prairie Creek
All-Season Road Project, technical reports have
been submitted by parties and public hearings will

occur in Fort Simpson and Nahanni Butte in

April, 2017. The developers of Selwyn Chihong
Ltd.’s Howard’s Pass Access Road and the
GNWT-Department of Transportation’s Mac-
kenzie Valley Highway are preparing their respec-
tive Developer’s Assessment Reports. The Tyhee
NWT Corporation’s Yellowknife Gold Project

environmental assessment remains suspended.

Besides advancing the process for the projects in
environmental assessment, the Board has been
busy with organizational and process improve-
ments. We hired new staff and created new EA
policy. Through the NWT Board Forum, we led a
number of training and outreach initiatives, such
as a new online Administrative Law course. The
Review Board also partnered with the Land and
Water Boards and the territorial government to
host Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act
(MVRMA) regional workshops in the Deh Cho

and Sahtu regions.

We thank the outgoing Board members for their
commitment and efforts, and we look forward to
working with the incoming Board members. Fi-

nally we would like to thank the Review Board’s

staff for their dedication.

Together, we remain committed to implementing
our mandate and role in the integrated resource
management system.

Sincerely,

JoAnne Deneron
Chairperson



